

June 2013

Mary Pitcaithly Falkirk Council Municipal Buildings Falkirk FK1 5RS



Dear Mary

REVIEW OF TRAFFIC WARDEN PROVISION AND PUBLIC SERVICE AND OPENING HOURS AT POLICE OFFICES

A single policing service for Scotland has delivered new opportunities for improving access to specialist policing resources across the country and supporting local policing in our communities. To ensure the new service is designed to meet our priorities and in light of the challenging budget set, Chief Constable, Sir Stephen House, is working to ensure that Police Scotland remains structured as efficiently as possible to meet the needs of communities and deliver the best possible quality of service.

With the transition to Police Scotland, it is imperative that we critically examine all our processes to ensure that we are making the best use of our resources to focus on keeping people safe.

With this in mind, the Chief Constable has commissioned a review of the Traffic Warden service provision throughout Scotland.

Enforcement of parking in Scotland has historically been delivered by traffic wardens employed by local forces across Scotland. The Road Traffic Act 1991 introduced provisions enabling the decriminalisation of most non-endorsable parking and the relevant provisions of the 1991 Act were commenced in Scotland in June 1997. This allowed for significant change to be made to parking enforcement in a number of council areas, and a change to the service provision by, the then, local forces.

This service has been carried out differently by the legacy police forces and local authorities and we are taking this opportunity to review, in partnership with local authorities, how this service is best delivered in the future.

The Chief Constable has also commissioned a review of the level of public service that occurs at police offices and to determine the most efficient opening times to the public and the services provided.

This will ensure that we provide a service to match the demand from the public and may give opportunities to work more often in partnership to achieve a suitable public contact point. Please be reassured that this will not impact on the current operational police resources deployed.

Recent experience has shown that there is a decrease in the volume of visitors who actually attend at the public counters at police offices throughout Scotland. Taken in the context of an increasingly challenging financial climate and the need to make best use of all our staff, it is now prudent to examine this aspect of service delivery to the public and I am keen to work with you and your colleagues to best understand the demands within your community and to design the best fit for your area.

Policing continues to face unprecedented financial challenges over the coming months and years with a requirement to find savings and provide best value for public services. I will, of course, keep you updated as the review progresses and as part of this we will fully engage with our key partners and Elected Members.

In the interim, should you require any further information, please contact myself at the address on this letter or by phone on 01324 678801 or in my absence Superintendent Gary Lawrie on 01324 678802

Yours sincerely

David Flynn Local Police Commander Forth Valley Division 1 October 2013

Mary Pitcaithly Falkirk Council Municipal Buildings Falkirk FK1 5RS



Forth Valley Division West Bridge Street Falkirk FK1 5AP

1 October 2013

Dear Mary

TRAFFIC WARDEN REVIEW

I wrote to you earlier this year to advise that Police Scotland were embarking on a review of the service delivered by traffic wardens. At that time I advised that I would provide further information as it became available and would provide an opportunity for you to comment on the proposals being made.

Enforcement of parking in Scotland has historically been delivered by traffic wardens employed by legacy forces across Scotland. The Road Traffic Act 1991 introduced provisions enabling the decriminalisation of most non-endorsable parking offences in London and permitted similar arrangements to be introduced elsewhere throughout the UK. The relevant provisions of the 1991 Act were commenced in Scotland in June 1997. Since this time a number of councils have adopted the legislation and have decriminalised parking enforcement.

Enforcement of parking legislation and other minor road traffic matters (greenways enforcement etc) can be conducted by police traffic wardens or can be decriminalised and become the responsibility of local authorities. If decriminalised the parking charges and associated fixed penalty notices are paid to the relevant local authority rather than to the Chancellor of the Exchequer.

This letter is to advise you that Police Scotland is proposing to withdraw the role of traffic warden across the divisions where the role still exists. This is to allow Police Scotland to focus on the core activity of keeping people safe. Where parking is dangerous or causes significant obstruction Police Scotland will task police officers to resolve the issue using the appropriate enforcement activity, including parking tickets, other direct measures or prosecution reports.

I am keen to hear your views and would be grateful if you could send any correspondence by email to TrafficWardensReview@scotland.pnn.police.uk or to Traffic Warden Review Team, Business Change Office, Police Scotland, Pitt Street, Glasgow, G2 4JS. If, however, you wish to discuss the matter with me personally, please arrange a meeting or conversation by telephone by calling 01324 678801

Thank you again for your support and interest in the service that we provide.

Yours sincerely

David Flynn Divisional Commander Forth Valley Division